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MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Members of the Board of Education 

 

From:  Jack R. Smith, Superintendent of Schools 

 

Subject: Physical Education—Comparisons with Other Jurisdictions and Impact on 

Staffing (10-08-19-05) 

 

 

During Mr. Tinbite’s previous New Business item discussion, Board members requested  

the following information:  

 

Question A 

 

Mrs. O’Neill requested that staff benchmark with other jurisdictions regarding their practices  

and outcomes on this same subject matter.  

 

Response  

 

There is no ability to waive physical education graduation requirements set forth by the Maryland 

State Department of Education (MSDE). The MSDE physical education credit requirement for 

graduation from a public high school in Maryland is one-half credit (Attachment A).                                       

A benchmarking review across Maryland school districts indicated a range of physical education 

graduation requirements from one-half to one credit (Attachment B). Montgomery County Public 

Schools (MCPS) is 1 of 10 districts that require a one-credit graduation requirement for physical 

education and do not permit substitutions or waivers for the additional one-half physical education 

credit established at the local school system.  

 

Question B 

 

Ms. Dixon requested information regarding the impact that implementing such a plan regarding 

physical education credits would have on staffing. Would implementation of this new credit option 

result in a reduction in force for some physical education teachers? 
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Response  

 

For MCPS students to earn academic credit for participation in MCPS interscholastic athletic 

programs, the potential impact may result in a reduction of physical education course sections  

at the high school level. Given that the participation in MCPS interscholastic athletics  

has experienced an upward trend, with 20,272 students participating in the 2018–2019 school year,          

the number of students who potentially could earn physical education credits through 

interscholastic athletics could be significant in a potential reduction of the physical education 

teaching workforce spanning time. A  review of physical education credit options will be presented 

to the Board in February 2020. 

 
If you have questions, please contact Dr. Maria V. Navarro, chief academic officer,  

at 240-740-3040. 
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Attachments 

 

Copy to: 

   Executive Staff   

   Mr. Murphy 

   Dr. Grant 

   Ms. Webb 
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Attachment B 
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